At an extra meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 16th June, 2003 held to discuss urgent planning matters that had been received since the last Council Meeting, there were present: - Mr. J. Nichols (Chairman), Mr. S. Perks, Mrs. E. Hume, Mr. S. Lewis, Mr. T. Prettyman, Mr. P. Offord, Mrs. T. Townend, Mr. J. Blowers, Mr. G. Alderton and Mrs. E. Socratous. Around 150 Parishioners also attended.

Declaration of Interests. Mr. G. Alderton declared an interest in item 2c on the agenda.

 The chairman explained to those present that this was indeed a formal meeting of the Parish Council and no Parishioner could take part in any discussion until the meeting was closed and input from the General Public was invited.

Item 1.
Revised submission for Development adjacent to the Brambles, Lound Road, Blundeston. This application was for a total of 7 units including a pair of semi-detached houses, which had been added to include a more ‘affordable’ size of house. The Councillors expressed amazement that the previous submission for 5 houses, which the local community felt was too large a development, was, after consultation with Planners, considered undervelopment and 7 units had now been recommended, the criteria of 30 dwellings per ha is felt to be totally inappropriate for this site which is basically frontage development. It was proposed by Mr. Prettyman and seconded by Mrs Hume that the Parish Council reject the application for all the above reasons, this proposal was unanimously agreed.

The next matter for discussion was 3 objections to the Waveney Local Draft Plan.

Item 2. The Chairman gave a brief resume of the Local Plan and explained that this was received in February and the Parish Council had responded to the proposals in April. He also explained that these objections were not Planning Applications but submissions for including these sites within the next Local Plan.

2 a 
Land adjacent to the Millennium Green – 1.7 ha - potential for 63 dwellings.


2 b.
Land South of Lowestoft Road – 9.72 ha - potential for 360 dwellings


2 c. 
Land North of Market Lane – 2.6 ha - potential for 96 dwellings.

The Chairman closed the official meeting and invited comments from the Public. A Parishioner asked if the Public still have time to give their opinion on these objections, the Chairman said that this was their opportunity. Another Parishioner said that the local Schools would not be able to cope if these sites were allowed to be developed. Others said that the pressure on the local hospital would be increased, and it was difficult enough now to be accepted onto a local G.P’s list, so that would be a problem too. Another asked how Blundeston suddenly changed from a smaller Village in one report to a Larger Village in the next, which was one of the questions raised by the Parish Council in their reply to the Planners. It was generally felt that even a Large Village would not be subjected to the amount of development contained in these 3 objections. One Parishioner suggested that the Villagers did not object to small infill developments in the area, but these 3 sites were far too big to be considered.

The Meeting was officially re-opened.

After considerable discussion about all three objections, it was proposed by Mr. Perks and seconded by Mr. Prettyman that item 2 a be rejected as it would be totally out of character with the rest of the village, this proposal was carried unanimously.

It was proposed by Mr. Offord and seconded by Mr. Lewis that item 2 b should be rejected. Mr. Blowers proposed that the council should accept a smaller development along the frontage of the site, this was over ruled and the first proposal unanimously carried.

It was proposed by Mrs. Hume and seconded by Mr. Prettyman that item 2 c should be rejected. This was also carried. The councillors were then informed that a revised application for this site was being processed, this would involve just the brown field area of the site and would consist of an ‘affordable’ housing development. The Chairman suggested that this would be considered more favourably subject to considerable assurances from Anglian Water that the sewer system problem would be addressed, as would be needed for any further development in the Village. 

Item 3. Letter from D. Jermy, Proposal for land at rear of The Street.

This item was discussed at the previous Parish Council meeting and was carried forward. The Chairman pointed out that this was only a proposal and not a definite submission as the applicant had probably missed the deadline for the date for submission to the Local Plan, and a present the Parish Council would only be responding to the landowner. It was generally thought that the proposal should be rejected.

Two other plans had been received since the clerk had distributed the agenda.

Mr. J. Kozersky, 12, Longwater Lane, New Costessey, Norwich.

Conversion of existing barn to residential, at Garden Farm Barn, Market Lane. Blundeston. 

Mr. Perks declared an interest in this plan, as he had been a contractor on work done for the applicant previously.

It was pointed out by two Parish Councillors that this building was not in fact a barn, but an open cattle/pig yard, with a roof and back wall. Councillors expressed doubt that the development could take place as the plot was outside the existing Structure Plan and was certainly back land development. Mr. Lewis proposed that the plan was approved and Mrs Hume seconded this. There were 3 votes for approval, 4 against and 1 abstention. The plan was therefore rejected.

Mr. Comerford, 1 Queensway, Lowestoft Road, Rear Conservatory.

This plan was approved unanimously.

As there had not been sufficient Parish Councillors present at the previous meeting to elect the Chairman and officers for the coming year, this was put onto the agenda as an extra subject for this meeting. Mr. Offord proposed and Mr. Perks seconded that all officers should be re-elected en bloc, this was carried unanimously. 

There being no further business the meeting closed.

